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THE SAINT JOHN’S EXPERIENCE

A Message from the Assistant Principal

Dear Prospective Middle School Families,

Thank you for your interest in the Bro. Robert Treanor, CFX, Middle School Division of
Saint John’s High School. We are looking forward to our first year of what will now be a six-
year experience for young men to grow in the tradition of the Xaverian Brothers, a tradition that
has endured for more than a century. We are confident that our program will combine a strong
sense of the Xaverian charism that is unique to a Saint John’s experience with an
understanding of the specific needs of a young man in his middle school years.

Middle school is a time of turmoil and uncertainty for a young man -- a critical moment in his
educational career. His experience during this time will shape his impressions of himself, his
attitude towards school, and his place in his community. This is a time that we at Saint John’s
know well, and we look forward to guiding each individual student to achieve at his highest
capacity and position himself for success in high school, college, and beyond.

A young man entering the Bro. Robert Middle School Division can expect a holistic experience
that is designed for his specific needs. He will experience a skills-based instructional curriculum
that will prepare him for his high school journey. He will be offered a variety of extracurricular
activities that will develop him into a well-rounded student who will find success in academics,
athletics, and the arts. He will become connected with a talented staff that will ensure that he is
known, loved, valued, and challenged during his time here.



Most importantly, he will learn through the lens of a values-driven program that will give him the
foundation that he needs to become a young man of zeal, simplicity, trust, humility, and
compassion.

| invite you to explore the Middle School section of our website to find out more about the
comprehensive programs that we will offer to our students in grade seven. We will continue to

provide regular updates to the Middle School program as the school year continues.

I look forward to the opportunity to work with you and your student as we take this first step of
the journey to becoming a Saint John’s Man -- a journey that starts now and lasts for a lifetime.

Best,

Mr. Sean Dillon
Assistant Principal, Br. Robert Treanor Division (Grades 7 & 8)

A Letter from Our Headmaster & Chair of the
Board

Dear Br. Robert Treanor Middle School Division Families,

We hope this message finds you, your friends and loved ones safe and healthy. It has been a
difficult time for all of our communities. We are very proud that at Saint John’s we continue to
find new and creative ways to connect our students with each other and with the caring adults
who work with them every day in a school community where we strive to know, love, value, and
challenge our young men. While we are doing it in new and creative ways, it has been amazing
to witness their ability to connect and continue to forge those strong relationships that are the
hallmark of a Saint John’s education.

We are writing to you today to let you know that, even though these are uncertain times for all
of us, one thing that is certain is that the Br. Robert Treanor CFX Middle School Division at
Saint John’s High School will open this fall as planned.

We have been excited to work with you and nearly 100 other students and families during this
admission process. Our admission team has shared with us the many wonderful conversations
they’ve had during open houses, student and family interviews, and our revisit day in early
March. We are eager to welcome the great Class of 2026, the first class of middle school
Pioneers in over a century!

The $1.2 million renovation of the northside of Conal Hall that will house the Br. Robert Middle
School Division has already begun, and we are deep into our interviews for the faculty and staff
who will work with your young men during this important and formative personal and academic
time in their lives. We are excited to announce those hires very soon and provide an
opportunity for you and your future Pioneer to meet virtually with them.



In closing, one hundred and twenty-five years ago, the Xaverian Brothers arrived in our
community to work with 5th and 6th-grade boys at Saint John’s Parish Grammar School on
Temple Street in Worcester. Br. Robert was the first Superior of that community. Today, we
stand on his shoulders and the shoulders of many other giants who have made Saint John’s
what it is today. It is their mission and vision to educate boys and young men in our community
that today inspires our work and our commitment to this new division. It is their legacy that we
will honor and fulfill by welcoming the Class of 2026 to campus this fall.

We look forward to blazing this new trail together. Until then, we want to end where we began:
in this exceptionally difficult time, we wish you and your families continued good health and
blessings. We trust and pray that you and everyone in our community remain safe and look
forward with joy to that time when we can physically be together again as one community.

Be well and God bless,

Alex Zequeira P'19
Headmaster

Christopher J. Creed '96
Chair of the Board
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Br. Robert Division - Grade 7 Curriculum




English -

ENGLISH

In 7th grade English, students can expect to analyze a variety of genres of writing with a
focus on textual as well as interpersonal connections. The class will seek to foster an
interest in reading independently as well as through class-wide assigned readings. A study of
novels, poetry, and short stories will lead students to the examination of several themes that
are relevant to the new student at St. John’s, with a central theme of what it means to be a
Pioneer.

Students will develop their skills in written and verbal expression through a variety of modes
of expression. Students will build mastery in the areas of narrative, informative, and
argumentative writing. Grammatical instruction will focus on proper sentence structure, with
an eye towards mastery of parts of speech and conventions of punctuation and spelling. A
study of vocabulary in the context of class readings will enable students to expand their
communication skills. Public speaking will be an integral part of the course. Assessment for
the course will be based on a combination of formal and informal written assignments, and
the ability to recall details of class readings, as well as class participation and organizational
SKills.

Skills Developed

Reading

e (Citation

e Identification of theme

e  Summary

e Elements of a story

e Structure of a work of literature
e Point of view

Writing
e Provision of evidence to support a claim

e Plot and thematic analysis

e Narrative structure

e Consideration of audience and purpose
e Revision and editing

e Research

Language
e Grammar and usage

e Capitalization, punctuation, and spelling

e |dentification of vocabulary in context



e Understanding of figurative language

e Public speaking

Mathematics -

INTRODUCTION TO PRE-ALGEBRA

In 7th grade Introduction to Pre-Algebra, students are introduced to the skills that will give
them a strong foundation for high school Algebra courses. Topics will include operations with
integers, rational numbers, ratios and rates, decimals, percents, and proportions, probability,
number theory, variable expressions, simplifying algebraic expressions, and solving one- and
two-step linear equations and inequalities, as well as an introduction to the basics of
geometry. Students in the two-year Pre-Algebra curriculum will be well prepared for the study
of Algebra | in grade nine.

Skills Developed
e Operations with integers

e Rational numbers

e Ratios and rates

e Decimals

e Percents and proportions

o Statistics and Probability

e Number theory

e Variable expressions

e Simplifying algebraic expressions

e Solving one- and two-step linear equations and inequalities
e Geometric shapes and angles

e Surface area and volume

ALGEBRA 1 - PART 1

In 7th grade Algebra I (Part 1), students will be introduced to the basic skills and concepts
of Algebra in a systematic fashion. Topics will include the properties of real numbers,
equations and inequalities, operations on polynomials, exponential and rational expressions,
factoring, functions and their graphs, and problem solving. Successful completion of the two-
year Algebra | course during seventh and eighth grade will poise a student for placement in
Algebra Il at the start of his freshman year. Placement in this course will be determined
through a qualifying exam prior to the start of the student’s seventh-grade year.

Skills Developed
e Review operations of real numbers, expressions, and variables



e Solve equations and inequalities

* Ratios and rates

e Percents and proportions; similar figures

e Sels, unions, and intersections

e Recognize pattern and the concept of functions
e Factoring

e Graph linear functions

e Linear modeling and regressions

o Statistics and Probability

e Solve systems of linear functions and inequalities

Science -

SCIENCE

Students in 7th Grade Science will be introduced to an integrated science curriculum with a
strong emphasis on conceptual Physics, and how Physics impacts the natural world. This
Skills-based curriculum seeks to familiarize students with the foundations of lab safety and
prepares them for the high school science progression. Students will have regular
opportunities to apply these skills practically through shared use of the high school lab
spaces in the Ryken Center. The students learn how to work both independently and in
conjunction with classmates as they build these skills. Assessment for the course will be
strongly based on demonstration of skills through hands-on lessons, in addition to class
participation and completion of regular written assignments.

Completion of this course will prepare students for an integrated science class with a focus
on Chemistry in grade eight.

Skills Developed

o Ability to read directions

e Ability to use laboratory tools

» Ability to measure (quantitative observational skills)

e Ability to calculate to find missing variables

e Ability to graph data (bar, pie, line)

e Ability to recognize patterns

o Ability to observe objectively (qualitative observational skills)
o Ability to read for detail

e Ability to critically and objectively evaluate a hypothesis

e Ability to proofread



» Ability to estimate reliably
e Ability to predict simply

Social Studies -

WORLD GEOGRAPHY & GLOBAL STUDIES

Students in 7th grade Social Studies will be introduced to a comprehensive study of the
world. Through an introduction to the basic skills of geography, students will become familiar
with reading physical and political maps, charts, and pictures, and explaining how locations,
physical characteristics, climate, and natural resources have influenced the development of
countries. Students will gain a foundation in these basics that will serve them throughout the
year. Utilizing these skills, students will build their global perspective in the examination of
culture, population, language, religion, and current events. One of the goals of this course is
to give students a better understanding of what characterizes the modern world and how the
world they live in came to be. Themes include but are not limited to urbanization,
technological advancement, government, globalization, and use of resources

Students can expect to develop a number of skills that will be essential for them as they
continue to study Social Studies during their time at Saint John'’s, including note taking,
working with primary, secondary, and tertiary sources, and recognizing and analyzing cause
and effect, as well as utilizing evidence to write and speak clearly and effectively to a group.

Skills Developed

o Writing clearly and effectively, using arguments and evidence

e Speaking clearly and effectively to a group, using arguments and evidence
e Effective note taking and test taking

e Map making and interpretation

e Gathering information from primary, secondary, and tertiary sources; critically examining
and analyzing that information

e Analyzing a primary source for point of view/bias

e Analyzing the claims of a primary source in light of its evident bias

e [dentifying and breaking down arguments and evidence in a secondary or tertiary source
e Presenting ideas and information in a variety of ways and situations

e Working independently and in groups to identify, think critically about, and find solutions to
problems

e Framing useful and appropriate historical questions
e Developing effective strategies for seeking answers to historical questions
e Recognizing and analyzing cause and effect

e Recognizing and analyzing continuity and change over time



Religious Studies

CATHOLIC TRADITIONS & THE XAVERIAN IDENTITY

The goal of this course is to introduce seventh-grade students to the fundamentals of the
Catholic Faith in the Xaverian tradition. Encouraging a deepening relationship with God,
students are taught to engage in discussion, prayer, reflection, and to develop compassion
for those on the periphery of society. Topics of study include: The Saint John’s and Xaverian
Community, prayer, the Creed, scripture, liturgy, the Sacraments, morality, and Catholic
Social Teaching emphasizing the dignity of the human person.

Topics Covered

e The Profession of Faith

e Liturgy & Sacraments

e Life in Christ

e Theology of the Body or Family Life

e Christian Prayer

e Introduce the story of St. Francis Xavier

e Introduce the story of Theodore Ryken, the Xaverian Brothers, and mission
e Introduction the story of St. John the Evangelist

e Introduce the connection of the Xaverian Brothers Mission and Charisms to this school
and each student

e Skills: Prayer, imagination, compassion and understanding of those on the periphery of
society, develop an appreciation and understanding of the Catholic perspective through the
Xaverian Spiritual Values

World Language

WORLD LANGUAGES - SPANISH, FRENCH OR MANDARIN

Following the strands and learning standards set forth by ACTFL’s Proficiency Guidelines,
the middle school curriculum is designed to include: communication, culture, comparison,
connections and community. In compliance with the developmental stages of language
proficiency prescribed by the guidelines by the end of the 7th grade students should have
acquired the ability to communicate tasks in a variety of areas, including conversational
phrases, vocabulary related to description and common objects, and formation of basic
sentences. Instruction will also include information about cultural events pertinent to the
language studied.

The middle school curriculum is designed to prepare students over the course of two years
for placement in the Level Il course appropriate for their language in their freshman year.

Skills Developed



e Introduction to language: greetings, response to directions, using numbers, telling time,
identify parts of the body.

e Formation of questions and identification of classroom objects, description of weather,
days of the week, months of the year, the seasons.

e Basic expressions of agreement and disagreement, expressions of likes and dislikes and
appropriate cultural application.

e Descriptions of self and others.

e Formation of basic sentences and study of related cultural material such as sports,
education, etc.

e Continuation of linguistic expression as it pertains to food, health, activities and pass-
times.

e Learning about family and familial celebrations and other cultural events.

Fine Arts -

INTRODUCTION TO FINE ARTS

Students in 7th grade at Saint John’s will explore all areas of the Fine Arts during the
academic year. Students will encounter principles of Music, Theater, and Studio Art. The
purpose of the course is to provide students with the appropriate academic background in
each of these disciplines as a basis for practical application of the skills learned. Assessment
for the course will be based on a combination of mastery of the content knowledge provided
and participation in the practical aspects of each discipline. Performance opportunities will be
provided throughout the year. In particular, during the fourth quarter of study, students will
bring their experience of these three disciplines together in preparation for Middle School
Arts Night, where students will perform and display their work.

Skills Developed

e Music

e Rhythm

e Melody and harmony

e Classification of instruments
o Art

e Painting

e Drawing

e Sculpting

e Theater

e Public speaking

e Scene selection and analysis

e Development of technical aspects of theater, including sets, lighting, props, and costumes



Computer Science -

COMPUTING BASICS

This class is designed to teach students the basics of computing. Emphasis is placed on
tools for productivity such as word processing, spreadsheets, presentation applications, and
the continued development of their keyboarding skills. This course will also provide students
with a working knowledge of computer concepts and essential skills necessary for work and
communication in today's society. Students will learn safety, security, and ethical issues in
computing and social networking. Through hands-on projects and written assignments,
students will gain an understanding of the operation of computers, computer networks,
Internet fundamentals, programming, and computer support at Saint John’s.

Objectives

e Develop effective keyboarding technique

e Practice keyboarding speed and accuracy

e Develop file management skills

e Learn word processing, spreadsheet and presentation software skills
e Apply editing and correction skills

e Develop effective internet etiquette and searching techniques.

e Communicate using a variety of media and formats

e Locate, evaluate, analyze, and use information

e Compile, organize, analyze, and synthesize information

e Draw conclusions and make generalizations based on information gathered
e Collaborate and cooperate in team efforts

e Communicate locally and globally

e Problem-solve, self-directed learning, and extend learning activities

e Use information and select appropriate tools to solve problems

e Interact with others in ethical and appropriate ways

Physical Education & Wellness -

PHYSICAL EDUCATION & WELLNESS

Physical Education and Wellness in the Middle School will be provided through a
combination of theoretical background and practical application. Students will meet twice
each cycle, with one meeting dedicated to classroom exploration of topics related to
wellness, and with the second meeting dedicated to engaging in a variety of athletic
activities.



Topics covered in the classroom will include the importance of a balanced diet and physical
fitness, safety in athletics, and the development of an appropriate exercise routine and sleep
schedule. Students will also be educated about the dangers of tobacco, drugs and alcohol,
as well as the importance of making healthy decisions. Social-emotional topics will include a
focus on stress management and the cultivation of a positive self image.

Through their practical application of these topics, students will learn the principles of fair
play, teamwork, and sportsmanship. Students will participate in a variety of group sports that
will provide them with an understanding of the fundamentals of the rules of the game, and
will enable them to develop their ability to cooperate with their classmates and respond with
dignity to both winning and losing scenarios. Assessment in the course will be based off of a
combination of the student’s engagement in the theoretical material presented in the
classroom and his active participation in the practical aspect of the course.

Goals

e Develop an understanding of the rights and responsibilities to themselves and others.
o Develop interpersonal interactions.

e Improve self-concept and self-understanding.

e Develop a value for the strengths and weaknesses of self and others.

o Become familiar with a variety of activities that can be engaged in for fun, health, and
social rewards.

e Explore the moral and ethical questions inherent in group membership.
e Be able to apply learning to other group situations in life.

e Develop a student that is accountable for his thoughts and actions.
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GRADE 8 AT SAINT JOHN’S

Goals & Overview

The Eighth Grade High School Preparatory Program for the Brother Robert Treanor, CFX
Middle School Division of Saint John’s High School offers an opportunity for boys in grade eight
to hone their skills in a targeted program while allowing them to grow into young men of
academic and moral excellence in the Xaverian tradition that has served the community for
more than a century. Saint John’s has developed this specialized program in response to the
unprecedented need created by the COVID-19 pandemic and the resulting disruption of in-
person learning in March of the 2019-2020 school year. Participation in this one-year program
is intended to streamline the students’ return to on-site learning and ensure that they will be
prepared for the rigors of the Saint John’s High School experience.

The curriculum for the Eighth Grade High School Preparatory Program is being designed as a
skills-based academic program that will draw on the research done by our School Model
Transition Committee to ensure that students enter grade nine prepared with the tools
necessary for success. Instruction for these students will be delivered by the dedicated Middle
School specialists that have already been selected to provide the individual support and
challenge that will promote the skill development that students need to be fully prepared for
their high school experience. Saint John’s recognizes the unique challenges students faced
this year in terms of both academic and social development given the pandemic, and so
curriculum development for this program will focus particularly on identification of skills and
content for review at the start of the school year, with consideration given towards any missed
instructional and social development during the latter portion of the 2019-2020 school year. As
is the case with our rising seventh graders, students participating in this program can expect to
receive a thorough and challenging educational experience in all academic departments.

In keeping with the school’s tradition of focusing on the education of the whole person,
students will also have the opportunity to develop their talents spiritually, socially, physically,
creatively, and aesthetically in addition to intellectually. Extracurricular and athletic programs
offered in conjunction with the seventh grade will enable students to grow together as well-
rounded individuals and as members of a larger, connected community.

Though this is a unique program for Saint John’s, the Xaverian mission to bring the spirit of
Christ to life through a rigorous curriculum delivered in an atmosphere that promotes respect,
compassion, and humility remains unchanged. Students will have a five-year opportunity to
excel academically while developing a deep relationship with God as well as a profound sense
of brotherhood that will last for a lifetime.

We recognize that a rigorous eighth-grade experience is essential to ensure that students are
well prepared to embark on a comprehensive college-preparatory high school journey, and that
concerns about the pandemic have come at a crucial time for rising eighth-graders, and so we



are excited to offer this opportunity to ease the transition for students back to a formal school
setting.

Please reach out to Sean Dillon, Assistant Principal for Middle School at
sdillon@stjohnshigh.org or Justin Smith, Director of Admissions and Enroliment
Management at jSmith @stjohnshigh.org with any questions.

Grade 8 FAQs

Q:
Why open this unique Grade 8 program now?

The decision to open the Grade Eight High School Preparatory program was explored as a
result of significant interest from families towards the end of the 2019-2020 school year. At
Saint John’s, we understand that eighth grade is always a time of significant change for
adolescents - with boys developing physically, emotionally, socially, spiritually, and
intellectually. This past year, with their face-to-face schooling abruptly terminated in March,
we believe it is more critical than ever to provide the appropriate environment and
experiences to nurture their growth. These experiences will include a review of content from
the end of the previous school year in addition to thorough preparation for a competitive high
school experience.

Q: How many students are expected to enroll in Grade 8 for the 2020-
2021 academic year?

Saint John’s has committed to accepting a small cohort of students for the eighth grade at
Saint John’s High School. This is a unique one-year experience for these students, with the
Middle School Division moving forward with its plan to open a traditional eighth grade section
in the 2021-2022 school year.

Q:
Who will teach Grade 8 classes? )

Our talented and knowledgeable middle school teachers are experts with this age and stage.
In classrooms and labs, on playing fields, in administrative offices — whether upfront or
behind the scenes — they will work tirelessly with one common goal: to make sure that we
are doing the best we can for our middle school students.

Information about our incoming Middle School teachers can be found here.

Q:



Is there enough physical classroom space to add this eighth-grade -
program?

Saint John’s is currently undergoing a $1.2 million renovation of the north side of the second
floor of Conal Hall. This renovation includes all classroom, lab, office, and student support
space for a fully enrolled seventh and eighth-grade middle school. There is a substantial
amount of space to include the eighth-grade program at this time.

Q:
What will the curriculum look like for Grade 8 at Saint John’s?

The curriculum for the 2020-2021 Grade Eight High School Preparatory Program at Saint
John’s is being developed from the foundation built by the School Model Transition
Committee, which engaged in a competitive audit of our partner schools as well as an
internal review of our high school program during the 2019-2020 school year in order to
develop a comprehensive list of skills to be fostered in each curricular area in preparation for
success in grade nine.

Our talented middle school teaching team will utilize this research in conjunction with a
thorough admission and orientation process to determine the curricular paths that will best
serve this cohort of students.

This unique one-year program will focus on a review of previous skills to ensure all students
are well prepared for a rigorous eighth-grade experience that will position them for success in
high school. As with our seventh-grade students, members of the Grade Eight/High School
Preparatory Program will have the opportunity to receive instruction in each of the core and
elective courses that are offered to students in grades nine through twelve at Saint John’s
High School.

Q:
How will this impact athletics in the middle school program?

The overall goal of the athletic program for all middle school students at Saint John’s High
School is to provide opportunities to grow in their understanding and skills of a sport in order
to compete at a high level.

Between selective and no-cut teams, along with intramurals, there will be ample opportunity
to actively participate in the Saint John’s athletic program for students in both seventh and
eighth grade. Provisions will be made, based on interest level, to meet the needs of students
in both grades.

Q:
What extracurricular activities and/or retreats will be available for -
Grade 8?

Extracurricular activities will be developed in conjunction with current programming for Grade
7 and will include middle school-specific activities as well as opportunities for collaboration
with the High School division.



Campus Ministry opportunities will be available specifically for the Middle School division,
and will include opportunities for both Grades 7 and 8 - such as Masses and service
opportunities, as well as grade-level specific opportunities for retreat experience and the like.

Q:
Can Grade 8 students take high school classes?

While eighth graders will not be taking high school classes, our eighth grade curriculum is
developed with the adolescent brain and learning styles in mind, serving not only as a
transition between the foundation of middle school and the rigorous college preparation of
high school but also as an important academic journey of its own, filled with engaging work
leveled to meet the needs and challenge the capacities of every learner.

Q:
Will Grade 8 students need to reapply for Grade 9?

No, students who matriculate from eighth to ninth grade at Saint John’s do not need to re-
apply. At the end of their eighth grade year, all students will take the school’s high school
entrance exam to assist with their academic placement.

Tuition & Financial Aid

Tuition & fees for Grade 8 at Saint John's High School for the 2020-2021 academic year is
$14,900.

To view the full tuition & fee breakdown, along with payment plan options, please click
here.

Financial Aid is available to families in need of assistance.
To read more about our 2020-2021 Refund Policy, please click here.

Please contact our Admissions Department at admissions @stjohnshigh.org for more
information.

Grade 8 Inquiries

Thank you for your interest in Grade 8 at Saint John’s for the 2020-2021 academic year.

GRADE 8:



Update July 2, 2020 - Due to an overwhelming demand for admission for the small cohort of
the 2020-2021 Eighth Grade High School Preparatory Program at Saint John’s, we are no
longer accepting applications at this time.

If you remain interested in the Grade 8 program for next year, we encourage you to contact Mr.
Justin Smith, Director of Admissions, via @-malil or at (508) 842-8934 ext. 230 to express
your continued interest and we will place you on the waitlist and contact you should seats in
our one-year, specialized eighth grade program become available.
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= MIDDLE SCHOOL ACTIVITIES & PROGRAMS =

Br. Robert Division Campus Ministry




As Campus Ministry is a vital part of the Saint John's experience, our Campus Ministry team
will provide Middle School Retreat programs and other Campus Ministry offerings tailored to
the needs of the 7th & 8th grade students.

Campus Ministry at Saint John's works to provide opportunities for liturgy_and

community.

While all offerings are in keeping with Roman Catholic teaching and the documents of the
Xaverian Brothers, students from diverse backgrounds visit and participate in Campus Ministry
programs - as it is truly meant for, and inclusive of, our entire community.

A Middle School Campus Minister will provide opportunities for our 7th & 8th graders to engage
in Campus Ministry events in their own dedicated space. Additionally, there will be planned
visits to the Campus Ministry Center and structured interactions between our Middle School
and High School Campus Ministry programs.

Campus Ministry provides a safe, friendly atmosphere where students may choose to study,
relax, and engage with their fellow classmates.

Br. Robert Division Clubs & Activities

At Saint John's, involvement in Clubs and Activities is a perfect way to continue pursuing your
interests, develop lifelong friendships, and further engage with the Saint John's community.

The Br. Robert Middle School Division will offer a variety of clubs and activities; including:

Robotics
Model U.N.
Ski Club
Climbing Club
Math Team
Chess Club
& much more!

We encourage all students to get involved after the final bell rings to further expand their
horizons beyond our core academic curriculum.
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MIDDLE SCHOOL ATHLETICS

Br. Robert Division Athletic Offerings

At Saint John's, we know the importance of physical activity and healthy competition for middle
school boys. Our Middle School leadership team is taking an in-depth look at who our middle
school athletic teams can compete with, the skills the teams will offer, and the relationships
they will develop with their coaches and teammates.

At this time, Saint John's anticipates offering the following interscholastic athletic teams to our
7th & 8th graders in the fall of 2020:

Fall 2020
MS Soccer
MS Cross Country

Winter 2021
MS Ice Hockey
MS Basketball
MS Wrestling

Spring 2021
MS Baseball
MS Track & Field

For our middle school students, we will always offer at least one non-cut sport and intramural
team on which students are guaranteed to play. As we continue to develop our athletic program
for Middle School, we will keep you posted.
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Mr. Sean Dillon, Assistant Principal

To lead the new division, Saint John’s welcomed Sean Dillon in the summer of 2019. Mr. Dillon
has dedicated his career to boys’ middle school and Catholic education and possesses a keen
understanding of the importance of the seventh and eighth grade years to the academic and
personal success of students as they continue to high school and beyond.

Mr. Dillon joined Saint John’s after fifteen years at Nativity School of Worcester, where he
served first as a teacher and most recently as Principal for the past ten years. Mr. Dillon earned
his B.A. at the College of the Holy Cross, an M.A. in teaching from Clark University, and an
M.Ed. in education leadership, with a concentration in Catholic school leadership, from Boston
College.

Working closely with Headmaster Zequeira and Principal Granados, Mr. Dillon oversees the
development of the middle school and the hiring of new full-time faculty and staff including a
middle school counselor, one-to-two specialists (art, music, computer science, etc.), and an
administrative assistant.

In reflecting on his role at Saint John's, Mr. Dillon reflected, “I am excited to join the team at
Saint John's, a mission-driven school with a proven track record of providing a quality Catholic
education to young men in grades nine through twelve,” says Mr. Dillon. “| am looking forward
to using my experience in a similar setting on the middle school level to help lay the foundation
for the new division and to develop the school's robust program further into a comprehensive
six-year experience."







Ms. Kelly Collins, School Counselor

This summer, Kelly Collins will join the Saint John’s community as the School Counselor for the
Br. Robert Treanor Middle School Division, opening this fall.



Ms. Collins graduated from Saint Anselm College with a B.A. in Psychology followed by
receiving her Master of Arts in School Counseling from Boston College. During her graduate
program, Ms. Collins completed her Graduate Practicum as a Guidance Intern for Brookline
Public Schools. Following her graduation, she went on to serve as a School Site Coordinator
for the Winship Elementary School (Boston Public School District) where she provided
individualized social-emotional and behavioral support for students, lead Student Support
Teams to create networks for support where needed, and facilitated the Wellness Council to
promote healthy lifestyles within the community. Most recently, Ms. Collins works as the
Director of Guidance for grades six through eight at Monsignor Haddad Middle School - a
Catholic, co-ed middle school located in Needham, Massachusetts. In this role, she helps to
build academic and social-emotional skills, leads weekly learning classes, and assists eighth
grade families with their transitions to high school.

Kelly reflects, “I am excited to be joining Saint John’s for the inaugural school year of the Br.
Robert Treanor Middle School Division. As a middle school counselor, my goal is to support
students academically, socially, and emotionally during such a unique phase of their lives. |
welcome the opportunity to engage with the students, connect with families, and collaborate
with my colleagues to maximize the student experience at Saint John’s. | am humbled to be
joining a school community that excels at fostering personal growth through Xaverian values
while providing an exceptional education for young men.”

In addition to her counseling experience, Ms. Collins also coaches basketball, field hockey, and
coordinates the school ski club.

Ms. Collins also has ties to Saint John’s, having worked as a Camp Counselor for Camp Saint

John’s from 1998-2005. We look forward to welcoming Ms. Collins back to campus this
summer.

Mrs. Lauren Favulli, English

Lauren Favulli is among the newest faculty to be joining the Saint John’s community as an
English faculty member for the Br. Robert Treanor Middle School Division, opening in the fall of
2020.

After graduating from Assumption College in Worcester with a B.A. in English and a minor in
Middle School/Secondary Education, Mrs. Favulli continued her education at Worcester State
University - completing a Post-Baccalaureate Program and receiving a Master of Education in
Secondary Education. Mrs. Favulli also completed a Graduate Certificate in Online Learning
with Bay Path University. Mrs. Favulli has a spectrum of teaching experience from middle
through post-secondary experience, including working as an adjunct Literature and Writing
Instructor at Anna Maria College, Becker College, and Bay Path University, an English teacher
at Assabet Valley Regional Technical High School, and served as an Academic Advisor at both
Worcester State University and Quinsigamond Community College. Most recently, Mrs. Favulli



also serves as an ELA Teacher for seventh and eighth graders at nearby Saint Mary’s School
here in Shrewsbury.

Mrs. Favulli is excited to begin teaching at Saint John’s and joining the Pioneer community.
She reflects, “| have had the pleasure of sharing my enthusiasm for writing and literature for
thirteen years now with hundreds of incredibly bright and talented young learners. | am beyond
excited to begin my next chapter of teaching at the Br. Robert Treanor Middle School Division
at Saint John's High School to not only share my love of literature with its students, but to join a
school that shares a great faith, a strong sense of community and a commitment to academic
excellence."

Please join us as we welcome Mrs. Lauren Favulli to the Saint John’s community.
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Mr. Joe Murphy '16, Religious Studies &
Campus Ministry

On July 1, Joe Murphy, Saint John’s Class of 2016, will join the Br. Robert Middle School
Division team - serving as faculty for middle school Religion and as the division’s Campus
Minister.

After graduating from Saint John’s in 2016, Joe went on to graduate from the University of
Massachusetts, Amherst with a degree in Communications. During his time at Saint John’s,
Joe received both the Daniel Manning Award, given to a student who shows dedication to their
school, community and faith, and the Ted Provo award, given to a student-athlete who best
exemplifies the qualities of perseverance and dedication.

When asked to reflect on his new position, Joe excitedly responded, “| am ecstatic to be
returning to Saint John’s, a place | consider a second home. | look forward to working with



and educating the true Pioneers in the first ever class of the Br. Robert Treanor Middle School
Division - | am both thrilled and energized to be part of this new chapter in Saint John’s history.
At Saint John’s, the educational experience goes far beyond the classroom; the development
of strong character, core moral values, and being a positive contributor to society takes place
on the playing fields, in the halls and in every aspect of the SJ journey. The opportunity to now
join the faculty and staff that helped shape me into who | am today is a dream come true, and |
cannot wait to pass what | learned during my SJ experience to the students by my example, my
teaching and through my role in campus ministry.”

Mrs. Kristen Outler, Science

On July 1, Kristen Outler will be among the many to join the Saint John’s community as a part
of our faculty for the Br. Robert Treanor Middle School Division.

After graduating from Worcester Polytechnic Institute in nearby Worcester, Massachusetts, with
a Bachelor of Science in Biology and Biotechnology, Mrs. Outler served as a science teacher
for Teach for America at West Side High School in Newark, New Jersey. She then continued
her career in teaching at Burnet Middle School in Union, New Jersey starting as a Behavioral
Disabilities Teacher and, most recently, serving as a Middle School Science Teacher.

Alongside her duties within the classroom, Mrs. Outler has also been involved with numerous
community roles including serving as a Student Council Advisor, planning and executing school
events and spearheading the High Five Program which aimed to create a digital school-wide
incentive program to easily acknowledge students for making smart choices.

As Mrs. Outler reflects on the start of her new role, she notes, “I am so excited to have the
opportunity to bring my love of teaching science and my passion for helping students realize
their potential to the Br. Robert Treanor Middle School Division at Saint John's High School. |
am dedicated to helping every young man develop a passion and appreciation for science and
STEM careers, practice values-driven conversation and collaboration, and find his purpose
while being a successful, contributing member to the Saint John's community.

Please join us in welcoming Mrs. Outler to the Saint John’s community.










Mrs. Christine Petkus, French & Fine Arts

Saint John’s is excited to welcome Christine Petkus to the faculty for the Br. Robert Treanor
Middle School Division teaching Middle School French and Fine Arts.

With a Bachelor of Music degree from the University of Ottawa and a Master’s in Music, with a
concentration in Opera, from the New England Conservatory of Music, Mrs. Petkus joins our
community with extensive education and experience in her fields. Prior to accepting her new
role at Saint John’s, Mrs. Petkus served as a music teacher at All Saints Academy in Webster,
Massachusetts, teaching students from Pre-K through Grade 8. Before joining the school
environment, Mrs. Petkus spent fourteen years teaching private lessons in both Canada and
the United States.

As Christine prepares for this coming year at Saint John’s, she shares, “what | am most excited
about is sharing my passion for the arts and foreign language with our students and helping
them to learn and grow through their own creativity. | am thrilled and humbled to be
collaborating with such a talented and dedicated group of educators and support staff.”

Mr. Jason Pink, Social Studies

This summer, Jason Pink will join the Social Studies faculty for the Br. Robert Treanor Middle
School Division at Saint John’s High School, opening fall of 2020.

Mr. Pink graduated from Assumption College with a double major in Secondary Education and
History and is now in the process of completing his Master of Education in Curriculum and
Instruction from Boston College. Immediately following his graduation from Assumption, Mr.
Pink began working in the classroom - first, as an Instructional Learning Assistant for Grade 7
at Bellingham Memorial Middle School, followed by working as a Theology teacher for sixth
through eighth graders at Blessed Sacrament School in Walpole. Most recently, Mr. Pink
serves as a Social Studies teacher for fifth graders at Guilmette Middle School in Lawrence. In
addition to his efforts in the classroom, Mr. Pink has also been involved in leading community
service clubs and serving as the head coach for boys’ and girls’ middle school basketball
teams.

A graduate of Xaverian Brothers High School in Westwood, Massachusetts, Mr. Pink is very
familiar with the experience and values of a Xaverian Brothers education. Mr. Pink reflects, “I
am excited to have the opportunity to build something new that furthers the ability for young



men to receive a Saint John's education. As a Xaverian Brothers Sponsored School graduate
myself, | have seen and been personally impacted by this type of education. To give young
men the opportunity to grow and flourish under these values before entering high school is a
unique opportunity that will strengthen bonds between the students, the school, and the
community for the rest of their lives. When looking for where | wanted to teach, | always came
back to the idea of teaching where there is a strong community and identity. Saint John's
exhibits both of these qualities and | could not be more excited to begin teaching with the
incoming class of 7th graders!"

Please join us as we welcome Mr. Jason Pink to the Saint John’s community.







Ms. Kathleen Schlegel, Spanish

On July 1, Kathleen Schilegel will join the faculty of the Br. Robert Middle School Division at
Saint John’s teaching spanish language to our incoming seventh graders.

Ms. Schlegel is a graduate of the College of the Holy Cross where she received a Bachelor of
Arts in Spanish with a concentration in Latin American and Latino Studies. During her time at
Holy Cross, she participated in a Study Abroad program for one year at La Universidad de
Leon in Spain. Ms. Schlegel also has most recently completed a Master’s degree in Special
Education from Assumption College.

In her current position as a teaching fellow at the Nativity School of Worcester, Ms. Schlegel
teaches Spanish lessons involving vocabulary, grammar, and culture for seventh and eight
graders, facilitates the Passport to Adventure Club in which students explore other countries’
cultures and customs, and implemented the first Hispanic Heritage Month Celebration. In
addition, Ms. Schlegel connects with students outside of the classroom as a soccer and
intramurals coach.



Upon reflecting on her new position at Saint John’s, Ms. Schlegel shares, “I am so excited to
have the opportunity to be a part of the beginning of the new Brother Robert Treanor Middle
School Division at Saint John’s High School. | look forward to sharing my passion for the
Spanish language and culture with the students as well as working to assist them in their
growth as members of the school community. | am honored to be joining a school that is
values-driven and that provides opportunities for physical, emotional, and spiritual growth.”

Mr. Peter Smith, Math

On July 1, Peter Smith will be joining the Saint John’s community as the school’s first official
faculty hire for the Br. Robert Treanor Middle School Division, opening in the fall of 2020.

After graduating from Allegheny College with a B.S. in Computer Science with a minor in
Economics, and both a Master’s in Computing in Education and a STEM Leadership Certificate
from Columbia University’s Teachers College, Mr. Smith has been involved in coaching and
teaching at the middle school level. Since 2006, Mr. Smith has been an integral member of the
Worcester Academy community - starting as a staff member as the Director of Academic
Technology, and transitioning into the classroom as a Middle School Math Teacher.

Alongside his role inside the classroom, Mr. Smith also served as the school’s Director of
Online Education and Blended Learning, working to develop and implement various initiatives
within the middle school including the Lead iPad Program. Pete was also an advisor for
seventh-grade students and coached middle school soccer, basketball, and track.

Upon reflecting on his new position at Saint John’s, Mr. Smith shares, "Early in my life | felt
called to work with young people, to help connect people to their passions and help them see
what their life-chances could be. | have been blessed to fulfill that calling through teaching for
the past 14 years. | am excited to connect with the families of Saint John’s and help breathe life
into a new educational experience that ties faith, academic inquiry, and excellence together in
the new middle school division."
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